
VILLAGE OF FOX CROSSING  
SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE MEETING 

Wednesday, September 7, 2022 at 5:15 PM 
MUNICIPAL COMPLEX - 2000 MUNICIPAL DRIVE 

 
“To help sustain our community for future generations by using resources in the most 

responsible ways at the right times and for the right reasons.” 
-Fox Crossing Sustainability Committee Mission Statement 

 
Attendance:  
Kris Koeppe, Chair 
Michael Scheibe, Citizen Member 
Laurie Collins, Citizen Member 
Thomas Willecke, Citizen Member  
Susan Garcia Franz, Citizen Member 
 
Absent:  
Veronica Kasperek, Citizen Member  
Tracy Romzek, Citizen Member 
 
Staff:  
George Dearborn, AICP, Director of Community Development 
Dan Dieck, Associate Planner 
Emma Dziengeleski, Intern  
 
Others  
Megan Horejs, 1500 W American Drive 
 
 
Chairman Koeppe called the meeting to order at 5:17pm 
 
MINUTES 
Mr. Willecke moved and Mr. Scheibe seconded the motion to approve the minutes of the August 3, 
2022 Sustainability Committee meeting.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS 
None 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Chairman Koeppe stated that we collected 174 lbs. of plastic film in August.  
 
Chairman Koeppe reminded all of the October 8th Electronics Recycling Event. He also stated that this 
reminder will go out at the next Village Board meeting on September 12th.   
 
 
 
 



 
NEW BUSINESS  
Dan Dieck reported that there has been a number of gardeners that have reported theft in their 
gardens. He stated that these issues are centered primarily in Schildt Park, but that there has also been 
a complaint from Wittmann Park. There was discussion regarding how much was being taken, and the 
possibility to adding trail cameras, solar spotlights, and/or signs.   
 
Director Dearborn shared that he has been communicating with IT for potential trail cameras.  
 
Chairman Koeppe gave an update on the leak at the water station next to plot #4 in Wittmann Park. He 
stated that it was an actual underground leak, and that the Utility Department repaired the leak. There 
has been no complaints since.  
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
Chairman Koeppe shared the Fox Cities and Greater Outagamie County Housing Strategy Report that 
was released just this year. There was discussion pertaining to the report and affordable housing.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
A motion was made by Mr. Scheibe and seconded by Ms. Garcia Franz to adjourn the meeting. Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
5:48 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by 
Emma Dziengeleski 
Recording Secretary 


